

Abraham Lincoln School PTO

"LINCOLN PRIDE"

Minutes: November 1, 2018

Flag Salute & Welcome - 9:08 - 10:16am

Our 4th grade students came to share with us about the US government. They discussed the Executive Branch, Legislative Branch & the Judicial Branch.

Secretary's Report - Jeannine Mosco

• Approval of minutes - approved

President's Report - Evelyn Amerio

- Special Ed Parent Advisory Meeting The parent meetings and district meetings are very informative. If you would like some more information, see Evelyn Amerio, she attended both and she can share with you some of the benefits.
- Communication if you have any other thoughts on the communication, please let us know. If you are not receiving information or if you'd like to receive it another way.

First Vice President's Report - Jenn Duca

- Directory the directory was sent to print, we should get them soon. If you paid for a directory you will receive a paper copy.
- Fall Festival thank you Courtney Hubbard and Mariya Robayo for taking over Fall Festival. It was lots of fun for all.
- Lincoln Pride: Thank you to Dee and Danielle for the plantings and making our school look great.
- Kid's Nights:

Kindergarten 1/11 - 6:00-7:00pm 2nd 1/11 - 7:15-8:30pm 1st - 1/25 - 6:00-7:00pm 3rd - 1/25 - 7:15-8:30pm 4th/5th Bowling - 2/1 - 3:30-5:00pm

- Literary Lions Heather Layng The next meeting is November 13th. Permission slips are outside the main office.
- 5th Grade Activities 5th Grade Bingo 11/16 at Lincoln School / Memory book please continue to submit your pictures for our memory book which will be given to our 5th graders at the memory book breakfast
- Go Green Team Create a Birdfeeder event 11/16 (MPR) It was a great event last year, they have moved it into the MPR so that they will not have to turn anyone away.
- Chair positions we are looking for people to shadow a few of our positions.

 A few chairpersons will be graduating Lincoln in June.
- Teacher Treats If you would like to help out with Teacher Treats, a signup sheet went around, but if you'd like to get involved please contact Jenn.

Second Vice President's Report - Tracy Rhine & Allison Seifert

Support A Circle - \$2,735. Thank you for all your support. We went over budget by \$700. We are looking for a new chair for next year

- Pumpkin Sale Recap Thank you Kristen DeMarco and Sonja del Buono pumpkins were gorgeous!.
- Book Fair Recap A great event. The kids loved it. We are looking for Chairs for the Book Fair for Next year.
- Holiday Mall Kenna Petrevski and Natalie Grant December 4 & 5. They
 are looking for volunteers, it's a great event to volunteer at.
- Military Bridge 1/17 (snowdate: 1/24) It's a fun night of card playing.
 No experience necessary
- Baskets 1st, 3rd and 5th Tracy will collect your \$5/child and she can get
- Pizza Love / Next event Tuesday 11/13.
- Tons of Shopping event (refreshments will be served) 11/29 Tons of Toys will donate 15% to our school.

Treasurer's Report - Janet Mullin

October Budget - approved

Co-Coordinator's Report - Marsha Romero and Terri Shaw-Kowalczyk

- Lincoln Coverage November 13-November 17
- Vote for us for 2019 Best of Bergen Thrift Consignment Store Category / (201) Magazine - look for the link in the Sunday times and please vote. Poll closes November 15
- Thank you Gina O'Rourke (Markdown Mondays)

Principal's Report - Mr. Lee - Fall Festival was awesome!! Thank you to all the volunteers who made this event such a great success. Fall Festival is a great Lincoln Tradition. So nice to see the returning students come back to help and have fun with their younger siblings. Book Fair was a great event. Love seeing the children looking through their books in the hallways. Conferences are Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of next week. Our superintendent search has begun and is ongoing. This is the last year he will be speaking about Parcc results because it is going away.

Third Vice President's Report - Mrs. Dandeneau - online WEF Reports:

New Business:

Lion Mascot Classroom Winner: 2P, 4D, 4M, 5P

Monthly PTO Winner: Danielle Revere

Next Meeting - Thursday, December 6th at 1:30pm

Thank you!!